
 

Week Gone/Week Ahead – 11th December 2020 

Centre Academy London 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Students and Staff, 

 

Today is our last day of term and so I would like to 

begin by wishing all staff, students, parents, carers and 

families a wonderful Holiday. I hope that you are all able 

to have a relaxing and restful time despite the 

complexities that COVID is causing to plans. 

 

We will be expecting all students back in school on 

Tuesday 5th January 2021 and, as a reminder, we will 

maintain our current timetable for at least the first two 

weeks of next term. This means that students who 

currently Learn from Home on either Friday or Monday 

will continue to do so at the beginning of the Spring Term. We will review this at the start of 

the New Year and, should transmission rates be low enough, we will move back to a full-time 

in-school timetable at that point. We will also continue our non-uniform policy for at least the 

same period. 

 

On Monday 4th January, I will send out a questionnaire to everyone in order to check that 

there are no COVID related reasons that individual students or staff will not be able to return 

on the 5th January as planned e.g. holidays in countries outside the air corridor.  Please 

ensure that you respond to this survey promptly when it arrives so that we can ensure our 

Spring Term is as safe as possible for staff and students.  

 

As you know, over this half term, our Tuileries class have been 

collecting shoeboxes and donations for the Operation Christmas 

Child appeal. They managed to fill 17 shoeboxes with gifts and 

these were delivered yesterday to the collection zone. Well 

done to them! 

 

Finally, please find on the next page information from 

Wandsworth’s immunisation team for those students who were 

absent when the flu vaccination team were in school. 

 

I would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas, a Happy 

Hanukkah, Season’s best and a Wonderful New Year. 

Miss Maddison 

  

 

Friday 11th December 2020: 

End of Term 

 

Monday 4th January 2021: 

Inset Day 

 

Tuesday 5th January 2021: 

Start of Term for all students 

Upcoming Dates 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 
                                               Wandsworth School Age Immunisation Team 

Hounslow & Richmond Community Healthcare NHS Trust 
87 Kimber Road 

London  
SW18 4FS  

                                                                                               
To the Parent/Guardians: 
   
If you would like your child/ren to have their annual flu vaccination there will be another 
opportunity for them to have it in clinic with the school immunisation team. 
 
Your child may have missed the vaccination due to one of the following reasons below: 
 

o Your daughter/son was unwell on the day. 
 

o Your daughter/son was absent from the session. 
 

o The consent form was incomplete / has a health query 
 
o Was too nervous without a parent or guardian present. 
 
o There was not a form returned to school in time for the session. 
 

There will be a catch up clinic on Monday 14th December 2020 at 2pm to 4.30pm  
 
The clinic is a drop in and will be held at the Yvonne Carr Children Centre, 2 Thessaly 
Road, London SW8 4HT.   
 
Please contact our team if you would like to discuss this further. Please note the flu 
vaccine is not routinely offered at the GP’s as it is a school based programme. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Rushelle Grant  
   
   
 
 
 
WANDSWORTH SCHOOL IMMUNISATION TEAM: 
Tel: 02039033374/ 0776160173 – Rushelle Grant (Team Lead)  
 
Email: HRCH.ImmunisationTeamMailboxWandsworth@nhs.net 
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